

# DAILY COMMUNITY COUNCIL

## Minutes of the Meeting held on Wednesday 01 May 2019 at 7pm, at Daily Community Centre

Present: John Whiteford, Ronnie Turnbull, Fiona de Faye, Hilary Denholm, Jenny Fergusson, Phil Waddingham, Stuart Nelson, Helena Menhinick

Attending: Cllr Ian Fitzsimmons  
Louise Murdoch, Neil and Jenny Bannatyne

Apologies: Police, Martin Wilson

### 1. Police Report

No Police were available to attend, however had received a report – A total of 8 incidents raised between 03 and 30 April, and 4 crimes reported. The breakdown of the incidents are: 2 vandalisms, 1 alarm (school), 1 neighbour dispute, 1 theft of horses, 1 found dog and 1 vehicle broken into. No comments for the police.

*Calls to the Police are confidential and can be anonymous.*

#### Methods of contacting Police:

**In an emergency always dial 999**

**Non-urgent: 101**

**AyrshireLPSTGirvanSouthCarrick@scotland.pnn.police.uk** **NEW ADDRESS**

**Social Media, not for reporting crime, not monitored 24/7:**

**www.scotland.police.uk** **www.facebook.com/ayrshirepolice** **Twitter @AyrshireEPolice**

### 2. Minutes of the Previous Meeting

Minutes of 03 April were proposed by F de Faye and seconded by S Nelson.

### 3. Matters Arising

#### *Roads / Potholes / Gully Pots / 20 mph consultation*

Secretary had not heard anything back from KB/ARA after the consultation, however this could take a while. Cllr IF indicated that there might be a public meeting with updated plans to make sure everyone was fully aware and in agreement.

PW advised that he was disappointed with the repairs that have been carried out generally by ARA contractors, noting especially the breaking up of road edges. Secretary indicated that the CC had raised this issue numerous times with SAC and ARA. It was felt that there was no proper inspection/signing-off of works carried out – all remarked that the pothole repairs were not being done satisfactorily. Cllr IF indicated that he would take this back to SAC and ARA – better and consistent patching would save money in the long run. PW also advised that at the West End there was no proper drainage system to take water off the road – this was being checked by ARA. It was noted that there were several gully pots that needed clearing – Secretary to action.

**Everyone should make an effort to report on the ARA website when they encounter potholes or other road issues, to: [www.ayrshireroadsalliance.org](http://www.ayrshireroadsalliance.org) phone: 01563 503 160**  
**Or SAC phone: 0300 123 0900 SAC website: [www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk](http://www.south-ayrshire.gov.uk)**

### *Daily Trails / SAPI*

Nothing much had happened since JF met with Rachel Shipley/SAC and Janice Kirkpatrick re equestrian access. JF will contact RS again – RS is fully aware of the issues such as locked gates, Balcarnie Drovers Road, broken stiles along the river, Barony waymarkers and has them on her list. JF will also check regarding aspects of responsibility should a third party carry out works on any of the paths. It was agreed in general that funding should be made available to, for example, the Fishing Club if they volunteered to repair the stiles. SAC must agree and must approve any repairs – JF to check.

### *Windfarms – General*

A few updates, and will keep these headings in place, as a reminder:

Linfairn – no new info.

Tralorg – service road being tarmac-ed.

Lamboughty – no further info.

Kirkhill – not clear if there is any progress.

Kilgallioch – Dailly can apply for funding via Foundation Scotland.

Chirmorie – passed for 22T.

Altercannoch – refused on appeal for 8T by reporter.

Millenderdale – has gone to appeal for 5T.

Glenapp and Arecleoch extensions – application for 22T is to join up the two windfarms.

Mark Hill substation extension – does this mean more turbines?

Hadyard Hill – turbine number 44 or 45 has been taken down from Glengennet wood area – possibly the one that had had bad leaks.

**If members of the community have any comments regarding proposed windfarms, they should make their views, whether positive or negative, known to the CC as soon as possible, or direct them straight to the planning application.**

### *Website*

Nothing to report.

### *Community Centre WiFi*

SN indicated that the Community Association were clear that they would not pay for WiFi – still being discussed with Claire Monaghan/SAC.

### *School Football Pitch / Heritage Plaque / Heritage Trail / Memorial Bench*

Secretary had met with Billy Scobie/DA on site, and he had advised that the Mini Soccer goal posts should be used. Secretary to advise James Houston/SAC and have them reinstated.

There had been a delay for whatever reason, however the Memorial Bench and Plaque should be in place shortly.

### *Space behind School*

Still has not been repaired - Secretary to contact Tom Burns/SAC Estates again.

### *SAC / CC Administration*

Secretary had been in touch with SAC re ICO registration – SAC commented as follows: The new exemption means that CCs do not have to pay a fee as of 1 April 2019 and therefore are not required to register but must still abide and comply fully with data protection laws.

Fdf advised that there was another bank account – Dailly Trails. She indicated that this might be used as an operating account for the Dailly CC account and grants used. Fdf proposed and seconded by RT that we should change the name to Dailly Development Account. The actual operation of the two accounts will be discussed further.

#### *Dr's Brae Handrail*

Handrail is still unsafe - Secretary to contact Housing/SAC.

#### *Rural Forum*

Next meeting is on 20 May in Annbank – it was doubtful Secretary would attend this time.

#### 4. Carrick Activity Centre

The Centre is in discussion with SAC regarding Access to Leisure card. It was thought this would be beneficial to residents and the centre.

#### 5. Hadyard Hill Community Fund Panel

Secretary had sent off the review document and was waiting for the combined report. There had not been a Panel meeting lately.

There were two Small Grant requests for funding.

CAC for balance of PPL/PRS funding of £482.48 – unanimously approved.

DCC for £500 as on-going grant for planters – unanimously approved.

Secretary indicated that there might be a requirement for a grant for strimming/George Helon, unless someone is able to carry-out some strimming along the river bank. The Community Payback Team had lightly strimmed about a foot either side of the main path from the School to the Fish Bridge. This was not really sufficient, the brambles are becoming problematic.

#### 6. Brunston Castle

The clubhouse and associated buildings were on the Shepherd website – some members felt that there needed to be better and more exposure. A suggestion was to put a link on our own Dailly website with Shepherd. Secretary to investigate.

Hew Dalrymple-Hamilton had been in touch, indicating that the application had been submitted on time, and results were awaited. Fencing had commenced and sections to the South had been done, with additional fencing probably starting in 4-6 weeks' time in the North section from the march with Seasons to the clubhouse and towards the football field.

#### 7. Invasive Plants/Ayrshire Rivers Trust

PW had been in contact with ART and will have a meeting with them next week. They have a grant for £11,500 for the next two year for Invasive Species on the Water of Girvan.

Volunteers that had previously been trained to treat Japanese Knotweed were no longer available. Stuart Brabbs/ART suggested that PW become a trained volunteer, and hopefully form a group. A grant could be obtained to help with the cost of training and chemicals. Himalayan Balsam was also a problem right along the river, and needs collecting before it seeded during May June July. Japanese Knotweed treatment by direct injection into the rhizome is during September. The weed is then allowed to dry and must then be incinerated. PW will try and find a large scale map of Dailly to begin a detailed survey.

8. Locality Planning / Participatory Budgets / H&SCP

The next meeting is scheduled for 8 May – doubtful whether JW or Secretary can attend. Notes of previous meeting will be put on the CCentre notice board.

9. Councillor's Report

CLlr IF advised that the Council had been on holiday, so nothing much to report:

- Staff and pupils, as well as the Council were not happy with the newspaper reports on the academic league table results.
- Maybole By-pass – the objection has been turned-over and a contractor appointed, work should commence in the near future.

10. Any Other Business

*Congratulations to Dailly Amateurs* – winning the Donsport Cup at Cumnock, and being in a number of other finals.

*SPT/diversion route* – RT advised that there had been issues regarding buses stopping at the correct times/locations during the diversion whilst the Toll Road/B741 was being repaired.

*Coachhouse at entrance to Dailly/Rhone Bridge* – there had been a complaint that it was rather untidy and unsightly, could anything be done about it. Secretary to investigate.

11. Correspondence

- Planning Applications and Decisions
  - Proposal of Application Notice for the proposed extension to Mark Hill substation – application permitted
  - Proposal of Application Notice for erection of storage warehouse development (class 6) and associated works – land at the Curragh, Grangestone – consultation 20 June 2-6.30pm Carrick Buildings, Girvan
- Various SAC committee papers
- VASA Newsletters and various info – NBoards
- Various ARA – roads notifications
- NHSAA - Join the Caring for Ayrshire Conversation - 24th April (Ayr) / 30th April (Crosshouse)
- Rural Forum - notes from meeting 11 March, Crosshill - next meeting 20 May - Kyle Ward - Annbank Primary School - 7pm
- SG - What does primary care look like for the future generation? Health and Sport Committee Inquiry launched
- Breeze Champion training course - cancelled
- SUP Newsletter Spring 2019
- VASA - Café Connection Project
- Pre-consultation draft Clyde Regional Marine Plan
- H&SCP - Penny Brohn UK in partnership with Dumfries House - Living Well course
- Pan Ayrshire Community Council Conference – Sat 11 May – Saltcoats 10am – 3pm
- CC - ICO Registration Exemption
- CC - Launch of Community Council Boundary Review Consultation – ddline 26 June

**The next meeting is scheduled for 7pm in the Community Centre on Wednesday 05 June 2019.**